
October 10th 2025 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
This week we discussed Resilience in Monday’s assembly, and this is something our children are showing in huge amounts this term! As 
the days get shorter, we continue deeper into Autumn and there are also lots of illnesses about, it can be tiring and a challenge to keep 
trying our best, but our Trannack children are rising to this challenge and I’m extremely proud of all of them. Well done! 
 
Please take special note of the notices below about fundraising, forms and the upcoming Open Day events. 
 
Have a lovely weekend, 
Mr Boyes 

 

We will be having our first sponsored event to raise money towards a new trim trail on 
Saturday 8th November. This will be a walk around Penrose on the morning of Saturday 8th 
November to raise money towards. We are proposing to begin our walk from the Fairground 
Car park in Helston, making a loop around the Penrose estate to Loe Bar and then back to 
Helston, totalling around 6 miles/10km. We would love to see as many Trannack families there 
as possible! Sponsorship links and specific details will be sent out shortly. 

 
IMPORTANT forms - We would like to apologise for all the forms which are in need of completing at the moment.  However, please try 
to have them completed ASAP as these are either to keep your child safe or to help make their learning more interesting: 

• Flu Immunisations - These will take place during the afternoon of Thursday 13th November.  A letter was sent home on Friday.  
This will also be posted on Dojo, which will enable you to click the link to complete the form.  You must complete the online 
form, without this your child will be unable to have the immunisation.  You can also click the link here which will take you to the 
application for consent: https://www.kernowimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/Flu  You will also need this code to access the form: 
EE144003. The form on Dojo has links to further information regarding the vaccine.  

• Photograph Consent - It would be most helpful if you could take a little time to log into Arbor to choose your photograph 
consents.  There are various different options.  Class Dojo is under the option Learning Journeys, as this is the same sort of 
platform, which is only accessed by school parents who have signed up for it.  It is not shared outside of these families.  The 
newsletter often has photographs in it which have been on class Dojo.  The difference with the newsletter is that it is published 
on the school website.  We generally don’t put names next to the photographs in the newsletter (if we did it would only be a 
first name), you have to click on the newsletter within the site to be able to see the photographs.  It’s important that you check 
the options and give consent to those that you agree with.  If you don’t want to give consent please choose the decline option 
rather than ignoring it.  Please see the information below detailing how to set up your Arbor account if you haven ’t yet logged 
in. How to set up your Arbor account: 

 Go to https://trannack-primary-school.uk.arbor.sc 

 Click Forgot your password? To finish setting up your account. 

 If this doesn’t work, it may be because we have a different email address on the system.  Your accounts have already been created using 
the email address we have on record for you. Please contact the school office and we will check this for you. 

 The Arbor Parent App can be downloaded from the Google Play Store (Android) or the Apple App Store (iPhone). 

 Arbor also has a helpful guide here: Getting started - Log into the Parent Portal and the Parent App  

• Annual Consent Form - When you get chance we would really appreciate it if you could complete the new online version of this 
form which was posted on Dojo earlier this week.  This will enable you to give consent for your child to take part in forest school 
activities, swimming sessions, watch PG or U rated films etc.   

 
Trannack Tidy Up Session - In preparation for our Open Day, we are planning on having another clean and 
tidy up around the school.  This will take place on Saturday 18th October between 10am and 1pm.  We 
would love to see you if you’re able to help. 

 
Trannack Open Day - Our open day takes place on Wednesday 22nd October between 
10am and 12.   
 
Open Afternoon - Parents and families are invited to our open afternoon on 
Wednesday 22nd October at 2pm.  This will enable your child/children to share their 
work with you and for you to hear what our vision and hopes are for the year ahead 
(and beyond). 

A reminder of the school times 

8am - Early Bird 

8:30 - Wake & Shake 

8:30 Children can arrive and wait in the 

playground with their parents. 

8:40 - Doors open 

8:45 - Registration 

15:15 - End of the day 

15:15—17:15 Kids Club 

 

Trannack Primary School 

www.trannack.croftymat.org 

 

Headteacher: Mr A Boyes 

adam.boyes@croftymat.org 

https://www.kernowimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/Flu
https://trannack-primary-school.uk.arbor.sc
https://support.arbor-education.com/hc/en-us/articles/360020147458-Getting-started-Log-into-the-Parent-Portal-and-the-Arbor-App
http://www.trannack.croftymat.org
mailto:adam.boyes@croftymat.org


Bikeability - All children from YrR to Yr6 have been offered Bikeability.  This is a national cycle training programme 
supported and funded by the Department for Transport.  The course builds skills and confidence 
for all children and doesn’t cost you anything.  
 
Year 5/6 Residential - If you are planning on your child attending the residential in June 2026 at 

Porthpean Outdoor Education Centre, St Austell, please ensure that you have completed the ‘expression of 
Interest’ form.  The trip will cost £210, a £50 non-refundable deposit will be required by February 2026. 

 

This week’s certificates go to…. 

Arthur in Godrevy ~ Learner of the week for great effort in Guided Reading 

and really improved verbal answers. 

 Gracie in Godrevy ~ Citizen of the week for always trying her hardest and 

being resilient. 

Eddie in Praa Sands ~ Learner of the week for showing great enthusiasm in all 

subjects and giving thoughtful answers during class discussions.  Well done! 

  William in Praa Sands ~ Citizen of the week for showing great kindness and 

looking after our Little Learners - thank you! 

Attendance  

Whole school to date: 95.2% 

This week: 

Godrevy Class ~ 95.8% 

Praa Sands Class ~ 94% 

Davey were the house point winners this week.  Well done! 



Storytime Online 

Scan the QR code and the link will take you to a 

video of the of the story being read aloud.  Click 

on this link: https://www.booksfortopics.com/

resources/storytime-online/ to see more books 

for all ages on this website. 

Trannack Reading Spine 

Non-fiction 

Godrevy class have been 

studying ‘The Genius of the 

Anglo-Saxons’ by Izzi Howell, in 

their history lessons this week. 

Recommended for ages 3 - 5 

 

https://www.booksfortopics.com/resources/storytime-online/
https://www.booksfortopics.com/resources/storytime-online/


Menu for week commencing 13/10/25 

 

School Uniform can be 
purchased from -  

www.hartpersonalised.com 

or 

www.myclothing.com  

 

 
School Meals 

£2.65 per day 

£13.25 per week 

Please pay via 

ParentPay. 

Free for YrR - Yr2 

£2.65 per day for  

Little Learners, Yr3, 

Yr4 ,Yr5 & Yr6. 

Diary Dates 

Trannack Tidy Up ~ 18/10/25 - 10am - 1pm 

Trannack Open Day ~ 22/10/25 

Last day of half term ~ 24/10/25 

INSET Day ~ Monday 03/11/25 

Back to school ~ Tuesday 04/11/25 

Sponsored Walk—Saturday 08/11/25 

Flu immunisations ~ 13/11/25 

Individual and sibling photographs ~ 21/11/25 

Chartwells Christmas Dinner ~ 11/12/25 

Rocksteady concert ~ Tue 16th December, 9am 

 

Last day of term 19/12/25 

INSET Day ~ 05/01/26 

Back to school ~ 06/01/26 

£50 Non-refundable deposit to be paid for 

residential ~ Feb 26 

Yr5/6 Residential - 3rd, 4th & 5th June 
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